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Unity Lodge #367 
 

Worshipful Master Elect Royce Ingraham was called out of town because of the death 
of his Father.  And, so, the Installation of 2016 Officers had to be postponed.  We 

extend our sympathy to WBro. Royce and his family and hope that he returns home 
safely. 

The installation of Officers will be scheduled as soon as WBro. Royce puts it together 
and we will let you know about it via email. 

At our December 3 meeting WM Jerry Slater presented Bro. Gerry Hansen with a 
certificate, card and pin honoring his 60 years of service to the Fraternity.  WM Jerry 

also presented the Masonic Service Award to Bro. Bill Shelley for his tireless and 
generous contributions to Unity Lodge. 

At our Stated Communication of December 17, WM Jerry Slater presented Bro. Roger 
Falcon with a certificate and lapel pin honoring his 50 years of service to the Fraternity. 
Also, at the December 17 meeting, Bro. Ben Fox presented the Lodge with a copy of 

his Senior Thesis entitled “Lockean Christianity: The Lockean Interpretation and 
Application of Christian Virtues in a Secular Society”.  Bro. Ben is graduating from 

Carthage University with a major in Political Science.  His Thesis included a Forward 
written to the Brethren of Unity Lodge. 

 

 

  

 
 

 
January Birthdays  
01/01 Randy M. Spivey 

01/08 Peter Gochis 
01/09 Bruce J. Hannah 
01/11 James M. Suksi 

01/11 Wayne A. Budwick 
01/11 Randall F. Upright 
01/13 Jimmie R. Thomas 
01/13 Louis J. Zagame 
01/16 Jack E. Vernezze 
01/17 Kenneth E. Hagen 

01/17 Robert G. Schnaare 
01/17 George H. Easton 
01/18 James L. Shaffer 

01/18 Michael S. Vastano 
01/19 James M. Hoover 

01/19 Peter J. West 
01/24 William C. Yenawine 

01/25 Donald L. Hall 
01/27 Gerald S. Hansen 

01/27 Billy S. Owens 
01/28 James G. Kruse 

01/31 Woodrow Hanzalik 
 



 

 
 

The installation of 2016 officers is now behind us.  It was 
a great success.  Thanks to Bro. Bruce Haubrich for 
coordinating the event by bringing the kringle and 
making the reservatins at the FireSide restaurant.  Bro. 
Wayne Budwick was installing Master and Bro. Ted 
Peroni was installing Marshal.  Bro. Wayne is our SW, 
Bro. Larry Pfeiffer is JW and Bro. Bruce Haubrich is 
Sec/Treas.  Our SD is Bro. Tom Hamilton and Bro. Gerry 
Hansen is JD.  Our Tiler is Bro. John Walker. 
Meetings are 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Mondays at 9:30 AM with 

breakfast at Gateway Cafe at 8 AM on meeting days and 
8:30  on other Mondays.  Next meeting will be December 
28. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Gordy Charlton, WM 

 

 

Joppa Lodge #9, MW Prince Hall F&AM  
 

Joppa Lodge #9 meets on the 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Sunday of 

each month.  Lodge opens at 6 PM. 
 
 

 
 

Job’s Daughters Bethel #77 
Our meetings are the 2

nd
 Tuesday at 6 PM and the 4th 

Saturday at 1:30 PM. 
We would love to see you here. 

Thank you - Jobie Love 
Bethel 77 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Editor/Secretary 

At our Dec 17 meeting we elected Mr. Giovanni Grevi to 
receive the Degrees of Freemasonry in Unity Lodge.  We will 
schedule his EA Degree soon.  We also have another petition 
in the works.   
I had the pleasure and honor of being present at Bro. Ben 
Fox’s Senior Thesis presentation and defense at Carthage 
University on December 8.  Bro. Ben did a very good job with 
his work (AND got a good grade).  Thanks for inviting me, Bro. 
Ben, and thanks also for presenting your Thesis to the Lodge. 
It’s a busy time of year for Lodge Secretaries.  End of Year 
reports and other paperwork.  I will also be participating in the 
annual Secretaries Conference in Madison. 
I hope you have a prosperous and healthy new year! 
 
I’ll see you in Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Bob Burgermeister, HPM 
Editor, Web Manager and Secretary/Treasurer 

sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 

The Trestleboard (Vol. 14, No. 1) is an irregular publication of Unity 
Lodge #367, F&AM, 4320 Washington Road, Kenosha, Wisconsin 
53144-4250 Send comments or suggestions to:  
editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 
January 2016 

Dec 25 – Christmas Day 

Jan 1 – New Years Day 

Jan 4 -- Unity Trustees 6:30 PM 

Jan 7 – Unity Stated 7 PM  

Jan 10 – Joppa 6:00 PM  

Jan 11 – Sunrise 9:30 AM  

Jan 21 – Unity Stated 7 PM 

Jan 24 – Joppa 6:00 PM  

Jan 25 – Sunrise 9:30 AM  

 

Every Wednesday – Lodge Clean Up with coffee and rolls 8 

AM, and Degree Practice 10 AM. 

 

January Masonic Anniversaries  
Jerry E. Davis 

W. Louis J. Zagame 
Eddie R. Lofton 

W. Dennis A. Johnson Sr 
W. Robert T. Stoebe 

Richard A. Carey 
James E. Kreuser 
Terry A. Griffiths 

James C. Pittman 
Stephen C. Wesner 

Ethan J. Walters 
 

 
Trestleboard Deadline is the 15

th
 of every month.  Please submit 

articles via email to: webmaster@kenoshamasons.com 
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